
Report from Chair.
Since taking over as a Co-opted Chair the Committee has been reinvigorated and moved positively forward, in this I am pleased to have had the coopted support of Peter Lambert as Vice Chair, Andrzej Warhaftig as Secretary.
Through Peter Lambert we have a had a very positive and constructive input at the TE Council and our presence there has made an impact.
Sharon Scott, Steve Clancey and Wojciech Popiel have been updating the web site, engaging with all elements of social media, and connected with London Regional Clubs for their support to promote swim bike run through the region. At the same time they have been undertaking other activities to help the committee.
Mark Klein and Woj have delivered the fantastic Junior and Senior series events, supported the IRCs and Claire Mansfield has looked after the London Technical Officials, trying to ensure that all key events were covered.
Combined with that we have highly respected advisers for all aspects of the sport and in particular Welfare and Diversity with Steve Clancey and Emerick Kaitell.
To Nici Audhlam-Gardiner my thanks for looking after the Region’s coaches, and being nominated to take on the Secretary role. I am pleased that Vlad Kozlov has remained as Treasurer.
My final thanks are to Jon Train and John Lunt for their ongoing support, advice and guidance for the region
For the last few months, we have been actively seeking new blood for the committee, particularly the Chair and Secretary roles. Through the efforts of all we have now had some excellent nominations to continue the upward trend for the Region in 2024.
Alan Spelling  
